V. (本题共 10 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 20 分) 阅读下列短文,从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出最佳选项。Passage3

In a big city, everyone is in a hurry in the early morning. This morning people are hurrying out of the train station, buses and cars. Some people are stopping only to drink a quick cup of coffee. There is no time for breakfast. By eight thirty, one after At six o'clock in the evening, people hurry home after work busily all day. are closed, but some shops are still open.

Many people work at night in a big city. Tonight, bright lights are shining from the windows of the tallest buildings. In newspaper offices, reporters are working hard. All through the evening, taxis and buses take people around the city. Some people talking, laughing and singing. You can hear music, too. Tonight, there are many others are waiting for himself. people on the sidew others are waiting for the Day and night never sleeps. are going talking, for buses and the sounds of shop windows. The big cit

you can and taxis.
find people working and playing in a big city.

II. In the A. by the morning, many people B. by bus people in a big city work

N. In have morning some people in a big city a drink ty are
B. to
D. to by t train too b busy breakfast D. all of the above

~ 3 reporter is for wait for the buses who works

to

hospital B. for a newspaper drive cars

D. for a station

C. for offices Which of the

Many of the following he people ve work at r ple work at night. at night.

A. M C. Fe This C. Few people work at night.

This passage gives us some ideas a A. some people's busy days in a bias some people's busy nights in a bias some office's busy hours in a bias. about B. No one works at night.
D. All the people work in the daytime.

B. busy life in a big city busy sy days in a big city
y nights in a big city
hours in a big city

阅读短文,根据短文内容,回答下面的问题。

violin six practices playing the violin in her room and it is not begins playing the violin at the sister. Nicola plays hours a day. She loves playing the violin and learns it very fast and well. the violin(小提琴) age of four. very well. Her hometown is in England. Nicola always goes easy for a little girl to violin classes She usually to play with the Shc

her music very much. comes to China. She is very lucky and happy. She She plays the violin in Beijing, Hangzhou and Shanghai. got her first prize(奖) in 2004. People like Nicola also

the people. money(钱) to the poor(贫穷的) kids. Nicola says that she can't do everything well, but she likes to play the violin for She plans to travel to Africa to play the violin in the next few years and give

Where is Nicola from?

17 Does Nicola have a sister?

18 How many hours does Nicola practice playing the violin a week?

19 What does the writer think of Nicola?

20. Where will Nicola go to play he violin in the next few years?

比数五 不完